Title 1 Public Meeting
Ramblewood Elementary School
School Advisory Committee/School Advisory Forum
Meeting Minutes
February 20, 2019
2:30 p.m.
SAC CO-CHAIRS: Jill Groudan and Chauncey Brown

Members in Attendance were as follows:

Gregory Charlotin Karen Wheeler Christina Stewart
Alvaro Picado Chauncey Brown Angela Clark
Dorothy Bowers Officer J. Weber Adina LaPaglia
Melissa Goett Donna Benson Becky Silberstein

Bella Zeweldi

Meeting called to order
The meeting was called to order at 2:33 p.m.

Approval of January 9, 2019 Minutes
Minutes from January 9th, 2019 were approved by Mrs. Benson.

School Improvement Plan/Title | Addendum
Mr. Brown presented the proposed 2019-2020 Title | Addendum to the committee,
The committee reviewed the Title | Addendum. Mrs. LaPaglia suggested that
suggestions from the January 9 SAC meeting be included within the document for the
2019-2020 school year.
Mr. Brown stated to the committee that the SIP component of the plan cannot be
completed at this time due to fact that test scores have not been released and any
potential areas of improvement cannot yet be identified.
The Title | Addendum was approved by the committee and seconded by Mrs. Benson,



iv.

vi.

2019-2020 Parent & Family Engagment Plan
Mr. Brown presented the 2019-2020 Parent & Family Engagement Plan to the
committee.
Mrs. Benson recommended that Literacy Night be removed from the section “Building
Capacity” and replaced with “Multicultural Night.”
Mr. Brown asked the committee to review all aspects of the plan and provide input
related to any areas that should be revised.
The committee asked for clarification regarding items listed under “Evidence of
Effectiveness” but after discussion elected for items to remain for next year.
School Improvement Plan and Title | Addendum was approved by the committee and
seconded by Mrs. Wheeler.

School Parent Compact

*Mr. Brown presented the committee with the 2019-2020 Parent Compact.

*Each section of the compact was reviewed by the committee.

* A motion was made by Mrs. Lapaglia for the compact to remain the same and was
seconded by Mrs. Clark.

Safety/Security
Mr. Brown stated that Mrs. Perez was at a Principal’s meeting and would provide
updates on new policies at the next SAC meeting.
Security cameras will soon be installed on campus
Electrical work for cameras will be ongoing for the next few weeks.

Broward Standards Assessment
BSA Assessment results have been released and provided to teachers.
Teachers have been meeting with Administration for data chats to discuss instructional
strategies, instructional materials, and grouping rotations to meet student needs.
Teachers have been attending trainings related to their areas of instruction.
ELO tutoring has started. Dates will be Feb. 13-April 10. Reading will be the focus.

viii. Smart Bond Updates (per Marlene Ghaby)

ix.

Mr. Charlotin stated that the existing K-2 playground will be relocated.
The playground vendor has conducted a site visit to confirm playground dimensions.

Title |



e Mr. Brown informed the group that the Title | Department is having a Stemfest event at

the Ft. Lauderdale Executive Airport. The event will be held on March 9 from 10 a.m. to
1p.m.

X. PTO
Mrs. Stewart provided the following PTA updates :
e The Multicultural Event is scheduled to be held this evening.
Spring pictures are scheduled for next Wednesday. Packets will be returned mid-March.

xi.  Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.

The next meeting will be 3/13 at 2:30 p.m.



